



Lansing Skating Club
BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday October 19, 7:00 pm, via Zoom

Voting Board Members:

Summer Minnick, President (absent)
Bree Anderson, Vice President
Erica Tobe, Secretary
Karen Schniers, Treasurer (absent)
Brenna Stotlemeyer, Pro Representative
Natalia Tiemann, Member at Large, Membership Chair (absent)
Macy Shroyer, Member at Large (absent)
Bobbie Plattenberg, Member at Large (absent)
Corie Costello, Member at Large (absent)

Appointed Positions:

Test Chair & Van Camp Chair, Jenifer VanZanten (absent)
Sanction Chair, Kirsten Miller-Zisholz (absent)
SafeSport Chair, Julie Karkosak (absent)
Van Camp Awards Chair, Nancy Simpson

Guests: Jo Seman, Sarah Capizzo, and Meghan Ziemer

.....
Meeting called to order by Bree at 7:15 pm. Quorum was not confirmed; all voting items were held to the next meeting.

New Business

Sectional/Pairs Final Update and Open Items: Meghan provided an update.

- Posted the volunteer schedule on Volunteer Spot; still looking for gift cards to be donated
- Discussed getting bottled water for the judges; will add to donations list
- Signage will be picked up tomorrow; credentials are being printed tomorrow
- Discussed practice ice at the rink and through EMS system
- GLSA will work admissions table; there are no chaperone credentials for the event; volunteers will get in day of event for free
- Skater bag tags have been ordered; bags are being stuffed
- Requested club send reminder email and reiterate expectation for volunteer hours; still need gift card donations
- Erin has all the information and is finalizing the program (have pre-sold 144 programs; and program ads)
- Rink set up – platforms will need to be set up Sunday morning. Jeff, Bree, and Meghan will work on this.
- Awards and Vendors is being handled
- Skate Safe emails will be sent to groups by Meghan

Committee Reports/Updates

Financial Report (Karen/Summer): Tabled at this time due to lack of quorum

Safe Sport Compliance (Bree reported on behalf of Julie): All board members need to have the background check and safe sport compliance

Van Camp Competition Committee (Nancy): Nancy provided an update. Will work with same videographer and still photographer from previous year. Jenifer sent application to Excel and will submit for Solo Dance. Medals have arrived. Looking into the medical coverage that may be needed. Still recruiting volunteers to coordinate roles.

Social Committee (Sarah): Sarah is organizing snacks/treats for the exhibition next week. Will work with Erica to recruit volunteers. In addition, she is considering doing a Halloween skate (in their costumes) at the exhibition. Holiday Show is coming up in December.

Social Media/Website: No update

Volunteer Committee (Erica): Meghan has handled the Sectionals sign up. Erica will ask Summer to resend the volunteer request and remind members of the volunteer requirement.

High School Team Update (Sarah): Will be hosting States in March. Sarah is excited for the group of skaters!

Old Business

New Stairs/Platform for events: Bree working to find individuals to help set up the new stairs/platform.

Championship Series gifts/exhibition: Competitor gifts have arrived and Corie will bring to Exhibition.

Items for the Good of the Order:

- Kirsten and Nancy found old items (water bottles). Suggestion was to have them available in Coaches Hospitality; and any leftover, give to the Coaches for the prize box.
- Sarah raised discussion around the Spring Banquet. Asked the board to begin to think about a potential date and location.

Next meeting: November 16th at 7 pm EST

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Erica Tobe, Secretary